
 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Central Region Office 

1250 West Alder St., Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • 509-575-2490 
 

December 20, 2024 

Sent via email and hard copy 

Angela Hill 
Summit Law Group, PLLC 
315 5th Avenue S, Suite 1000 
Seattle, WA 98104 

Re: No Further Action for the following Contaminated Site: 

• Site Name:   G & W Oil & Wood Inc. 
• Site Address:   903 W 1st Street, Cle Elum 
• Facility/Site ID:   4658443 
• Cleanup Site ID:   7045 
• UST ID:   100082 

Dear Angela Hill: 

Thank you for your email. Ecology provided you with a formal letter on November 21st, 2024.  
You then requested Ecology to provide you with a follow-up email, which we provided 
December 5, 2024. In summary, this site received No Further Action from Ecology on November 
8, 2010, and the other on December 13, 2012. As stated in your email, these No Further Actions 
still apply and the additional construction activities that took place (removal of the tanks) do 
not change that status. 

Ecology has received and reviewed the ZipperGeo Report, dated November 8, 2024. 

Ecology has responded very timely to every request submitted by your office. You should 
receive this response this on December 20, 2024. 

Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns. 

Sincerely, 

 
Arthur Buchan 
Acting Section Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Central Regional Office 


